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Friday 13th September 

 

We have had a fantastic week in school with the children continuing to impress us 

each day. Throughout the week the children have taken part in democratic voting 

for our new school council representatives and it has been wonderful to see the 

children supporting each other – these have been announced in assemblies today. 

They are looking forward to their first meeting and getting started on the pledges 

they have made. It has also been great to hear Year 5 beginning their brass lessons and I know the 

children are excited to bring their instruments home to practise. Our youngest children have 

settled into school extremely well and are enjoying exploring the classrooms and making new 

friends. Next week the work continues on their  playground (Reception) and this area will not be 

accessible during certain times. Reception have been sent a separate letter today to share drop off 

and collection points next week. 

As shared last week, the classroom doors open at 8.40am each morning and close at 8.45am. This 

is the same as last year but we are trying to ensure all children have arrived at class by 8.45am but 

if you arrive at the classroom door just after 8.45am please knock on the door and the teacher 

will let the children in. From 8.50am all children must come through the school office. Your      

support with this and feedback is much appreciated and  I will continue to monitor how well this 

is working. Please support us in aiming to be prompt at the classroom doors for 8.40am.  

Our after-school clubs are now live online for you to sign up for. We have a huge range of clubs 

available from Monday to Thursday including basketball, tag rugby, magazine club, games club, 

pocketrockets and more. These fantastic clubs are ran by a mixture of our own members of staff 

and coaching companies we work closely with. If you haven’t booked already there are still some 

places available so please take a look. We look forward to these starting next week. 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend. 

 

Mrs Tottie  

Headteacher’s Message 
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High Performance Learning at Chapelford Village Primary School 

School Council Representatives 2024 - 2025 

This week has been exciting and full of decisions and anticipation for the children in Years 2-6. They have been voting for the 
class member they would like to represent them in the school council. 

On Monday, the candidates informed the class teacher that they wished to stand for council, so on Tuesday they started 
their campaign to convince their class mates that they were the best person for the job. The teachers all commented on the 
amazing presentations that were put forward, explaining how they were going to improve school life for everyone and what 

they would do to be their class's voice over the coming academic year. 

Wednesday saw the democratic voting taking place. Children kept their vote a secret and placed it securely in the ballot box-
es for their class. The results were then counted and announced in assembly today. We are delighted to share with you that 

the elected members of council are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to say a huge well done to these children and also the other candidates who put a lot of time and effort into 
their campaign for becoming school councillor. We think you are all amazing!  

Year 2 C7 - Daisy C8 - Felicity C9 - Scholastica  

Year 3 C10 - Ella C11 - Will C12 - Alfie C  

Year 4 C13 - Polly C14 - Victoria C15 - Elodie C16 - Charlotte 

Year 5 C17 - Henry C18 - Ruby C19 - Maanvi C20 - Robert 

Year 6 C21 - Nathan C22 - Lily C23 - Ana C24 - Bella 

Star Learners  
4 Myles 15 Elvin 

5 Wan 16 Lottie 

6 Billie-May 17 Emily 

7 Heidi 18 Rhys 

8 Jack 19 Ollie 

9 Presley 20 Dylan 

10 Matthew 21 Jake 

11 Harry 22 Flora 

12 Serene 23 Thomas 

13 Archie 24 Samuel 

14 Quintus    

Always Child 
4 Evie 15 Maisie 

5 Olivia 16 Bobby 

6 Jaxon 17 Henry 

7 Martha 18 Archie 

8 Mohamed 19 Athena 

9 Theo 20 Imogen 

10 Minerva 21 Chloe 

11 Will 22 Millie 

12 Matthew 23 Sophie 

13 Michaela 24 Rawan 

14 Ayda   

 

As a school, we have embarked upon a journey of adopting a High Performance Learning philosophy and  framework with 

the aim of becoming a High Performance Learning School. This is a unique teaching and learning framework to support us in 

establishing an ambitious school culture. As part of this framework, we have strengthened the children's understanding of 

our school ethos to Learn, Achieve and Respect. For this half term in Autumn 1, we will be  focusing on what it means to 

Learn, which is to be Enterprising, Fearless, Open-mindedness and to be Dynamic. Each week, we will explore a different 

value and how all children can demonstrate this to be a high performer.  

                                        Value for Autumn 1 is LEARN 
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Dates for your diary 

September 2024  

Tuesday 17th EYFS pictures for the Warrington Guardian 

Thursday 26th European Languages Day 

Thursday 26th EYFS Parent Meeting  

October 2024  

Thursday 3rd Year 1 Parent Meeting   

Monday 7th Harvest Festival 

Monday 14th - Thursday 17th Year 4 River Study Day Trips 

Thursday 17th Year 6 Parent Meeting 

Monday 28th Parent’s Evening 

Wednesday 30th Parent’s Evening 

November 2024  

Friday 1st Diwali Celebration Day 

Thursday 7th Year 2 Parent Meeting 

Monday 11th School Photographers at school 

Monday 11 - Friday 15th Anti-Bullying Week 

Wednesday 13th - Friday 15th Year 6 Robinwood Residential 

These clubs provide a wonderful opportunity for pupils to explore new interests, develop skills, and make 

friends outside of the regular school day. 

Please see below a list of availability as of Friday 13th September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Booking is required for these clubs and can be booked via the ParentMail system. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Morning Movers  Morning Movers  Morning Movers  Morning Movers  

Magazine & Puzzle Club Lego Club Girls Football Games Club 

Arts & Craft Club Games Club Games Club Tag Rugby 

Indoor Fitness Chess Club Pocket Rockets Dodgeball 

Just Dance Boys Football Basketball  

  Eco Club  

After School Clubs 
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Can we request that children's ParentPay accounts are regularly topped up, to 
make sure the children continue to receive their school lunches and snacks. 

Free School Meals end for pupils at the end of Year 2. School lunch is £2.60 per 
person per day it to be paid via Parentpay.  

If you require more help please don’t hesitate to contact the school office on 
01925 712554 or email us on office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk 

Reminder - Once money has been put onto your child’s account this needs to be 
allocation to school meals.  

 

ParentPay 

 Reminder vaping is prohibited on the school grounds. Please do not use your vape until you are on 
the outside of the school gates. Thank you for your co-operation. 

 May we ask for support with the safe use and enjoyment of the climbing frame by ensuring children 
do not use it before and after school. 

 Could we please politely remind parents to take care driving around both front and rear car parks at 
school drop off and pick up times, paying particular attention to the crossings as there have been a 
few near misses this week. Thanks in advance for your support with this as we all work together to 
keep our children safe.  

 Smart Watches are not to be worn for school. 

 E-SCOOTERS. Please can we take care on arrival to school on e-scooters.  

 Bikes and scooters must NOT be ridden until  outside of the school grounds!  

 All ballgames including football are not to be played on the school playgrounds during drop-off and 
pick-up. 

 School Gym Equipment is for pupils during the school day only. 

 Please remember that dogs except for assistance dogs are NOT permitted on school grounds  under 
any circumstances.   

 With Autumn upon us all children must have adequate outerwear for break times.        

In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to  only 

send healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these 

items are low in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation. 

———————— 

    

School menu for week beginning Monday 15th September is Week 3. 

School Meals 

Please be aware that we are a NUT FREE school as we have in school with nut allergies.    

Please do not send your child into school with nut related products. Thank you  
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